
Southfork News 

“FOR THE RESIDENTS, BY THE RESIDENTS” 

Have a great month!                                         June    2021 

  



                      Newsletter Information 

Note, any information to be placed in the newsletter, must be submitted between the 1st and 15th of 

every month.  Please contact the editor (Phyllis Grossi) at 567-6105, pkaygrossi@aim.com  or drop off 

the information at 11150 Mesquite Dr.  All newsletters can be viewed in color on the web site @  

www.floridacommunities.com  (click on Southfork at bottom of page.)   

                                                                                    Facebook 

Southfork community page (you know you are from southfork when) 

Southfork Buy/Sell                 (Southfork Dade City Marketplace) 

                                      Must join on facebook to be able to view or add info. 

  

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS:  

President                           Harry Gerrish                  2020-2022                               

Vice President                 Ron White                       2021-2023 

Secretary                            Pam Way                        2020-2022 

Treasurer                          Dot Cady                           2021-2023 

 

Directors: 

Marcia Mayer                                                           2020-2022 

Donna Elder                                                              2020-2022 

Sue Kerschner                                                           2021-2023 

Nancy Steding                                                          2021-2023 

Tom Geyer                                                                2021-2023 

                   Emergency  CONTACT NUMBERS IN PASCO COUNTY  (911) 

Pasco Cty Sheriff    352-518-5000                            Dade City Police 352-521-1493 

 Hurricane Updates 800-427-8340                          Sheriff non-emerg 727-847-8102                             

Southfork office 352-523-0022               Fax 352-523-0611                After Hours 352-206-4080 

mailto:pkaygrossi@aim.com
http://www.floridacommunities.com/


 

                                             Sick/Prayer List. 

                    Deb Shureb                 Jane Martens          Lynda Estabrook 

Get Well Wishes To All! 

                                                                             In Memoriam  

Larry Ruffner                                        Sister passed away  

Larry Ruffner/Jean Deiss                   Son (Rich)  passed away   

Our condolences to the family and friends! 

                                              New Residents 

 Donald & Inez Smith                           11029 Maverick Dr 

Paul & Kimberly   Bourdeaux             11115 Palamino Dr    

                          John & Sandra Newman                       10945 Tumbleweed Dr 

                         Michael Scheunemann                           11122 Ewing Dr 

Welcome to our Community of Southfork!  

                    Wedding     Anniversaries    

 Jun 9  Herb & Sue Goltz                                    Jun 11      Donnie & Hope Beckett 

Jun 17   Jim & Carolyn McAdams                    Jun 18      Carl & Vicki Freeman 

Jun 20  Bob & Nancy Jones                               Jun 21     Paul & Pat Burke 

Jun 25  Lou & Penny Tardona                          Jun 25      Tim & Diane McPherson 

Jun 26   Brad & Pam Way                                  Jun 26    Kenneth & Theresa Wilson 

Jun 28  Jerry & Judy Weston                            Jun 29      Jerry & Sherry McClellan 

Jun 30   Garth & Pat Guyette                            Jun 30     Tom & Pat Flanagan 

______________________________________________________________________________                   

Riddle of the Month 

     I am not alive, but I grow; I don't have lungs, but I need air; I don't 
have a mouth, but water kills me. What am I? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

June   Birthdays   

Kerry Stoddard                                  Vicki Freeman                               Karen Franklin 

Edward King                                       Carol Reno                                     Garth Guyette 

Patty Flanagan                                    Jane Blackman                             Dorothy Catron 

Diana Unger                                       Jim Fielder                                     Mary White 

June Sandberg                                   Paul Mausz                                     Pete Logoyda 

Hope Barnard                                    Marcus Harmon                            Patty Fustaino 

Don Reno                                            Donna Trubiano                            Ronnie Thompson 

Jerry Brackin                                        Bobbi Gillis                                   Sharon Guyette 

Gloria Gladding 

  

  

   

Each month in the newsletter  there will be a listing of people celebrating birthdays.  I will 

also list Facebook members in our Southfork Facebook page so please forward to me at 

pkaygrossi@aim.com  the month/day of any birthday.   
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        From Harry’s desk 

                        

 

   

 WELL THINGS HAVE CERTAINLY CHANGED LATELY,  
 
 CLUBHOUSE HAS REOPENED AND MANY NEIGHBORS HAVE GONE NORTH. 
 
HOPEFULLY WE WILL BE ABLE TO GET THINGS RESTARTED EVEN WITH THE LIMITED 
AMOUNT OF RESIDENTS AVAILABLE.    HOPEFULLY BY THE TIME YOU GET THIS THE 
COMMUNITY WILL BE BUSIER THAN USUAL. 
 
I AM AWARE OF SEVERAL NEW AND RESCHEDULED GAMES THAT HAVE BECOME 
ACTIVE.     THE NEW ONES THAT I KNOW ABOUT AT THIS TIME IS THURSDAY NIGHT 
POKER AT 6 pm AND A MENS GROUP GETTING TOGETHER FOR WHATEVER THEY 
WANT TO DO ON ANY GIVEN DAY. CONTACT GARY FANIA FOR MORE INFORMATION. 
 
SHUFFLEBOARD IS STILL OPEN FOR EVERYONE AT ANYTIME YOU WISH.    ALL YOU 
NEED IS THE CLUBHOUSE KEY THAT YOU GOT WHEN YOU MOVED IN AND THE KEY 
ALSO OPENS THE CLOSET AT THE SHUFFLEBOARD COURT.   PERHAPS TRYING IT 
WHEN NO ONE IS AROUND WOULD GIVE YOU THE OPPORTUNITY TO TRY IT.  
 
HORSESHOES, THE LADDER GAME AND BOCCI ARE ALSO FREE TO USE AT THE 
PAVILION. 
 
WHAT ACTIVITIES I AM AWARE OF ARE POSTED ON THE CLUBHOUSE SCHEDULE 
INSIDE THE POOLSIDE ENTRANCE.   THE CARD ROOM, LIBRARY, AND THE HALL 
ITSELF ARE OPEN FOR YOU TO CALL ME TO MAKE SURE NOTHING ELSE IS GOING ON 
THE DAY THAT YOU WOULD LIKE TO USE THESE FACILITIES. 
 
BE SAFE AND ENJOY LIVING IN THE SOUTHFORK COMMUNITY 
 
HARRY GERRISH, HOA PRESIDENT 

 

 

http://r.search.aol.com/_ylt=AwrJ6wr3PLhe8CYAwodjCWVH;_ylu=X3oDMTIzamY1YWNyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAM2OWM2YjIyOWE3NmRmNDBlZDQyNmIyYTc4NDg3MGI1NARncG9zAzM3BGl0A2Jpbmc-/RV=2/RE=1589161336/RO=11/RU=https:/clipground.com/images/public-speaker-png-10.jpg/RK=0/RS=6tWXtUDm5YMVDBAsZ8yINZy1g.k-


  

 

 

 

 

 

                   MANAGEMENT/HOA ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

The official reopening date of the Southfork Clubhouse is MAY 17, 2021@ 8:30 AM 

 

WEARING A MASK IS OPTIONAL 

Masks are optional for any activities that are currently scheduled. 
 

Just respect each persons choice. Come and see the changes, no matter which you chose to 

do. 

 

All the tables and chairs will be out. 

 

For the re-opening on May 17
th

, The donuts  and coffee will be free. There will be a 50/50. 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

                                                 MONDAY MORNING  COFFEE HOUR 

                                                               8:30AM WEEKLY 

The other announcement is that the Monday morning coffee hour will now be at the clubhouse at 

8:30am and not at the Pavilion any longer and starts this coming Monday, May 10th. 

The next announcement is that there will be no coffee hour on Memorial Day. 



                                    Southfork Women’s Club  

               
 
 

Thank you for another wonderful and productive meeting.  Thank you Mary White for the 

refreshments.  Thank you Sue Kerschner and Midge Stott for the door prizes. 

REMINDERS: There are 2 crates in the Clubhouse.  One for Donations of School Supplies and one is for 

Day Star Food Donations.      We appreciate your help with these charities. 

We will not have any meetings in June, July and August.  Meetings will resume the first Wednesday in 

September. 

That being said, we are planning some fun outings for all of us that remain here during the summer.  

Possibly a Wine Tasting and Cheese get together in July and a Tarpon Springs outing in August. Please 

stay tuned to your Newsletters, Women’s Club Facebook group and messages from Phyllis for updates 

on activities. 

June 2nd, we will gather at Plaza Mexico in Zephyrhills at 11:30am for lunch.   Please confirm 

your attendance by texting me at (269-470-5509) or email me at bobbegilpin@gmail.com .    

(My voicemail is not dependable).  Please do this no later than May 26th so that we can make 

a reservation. 

Let’s have a wonderful and safe summer! 

 

Bobbe Gilpin, Women’s Club President 
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      By Penny Tardona  

 This month’s Southfork Veteran is Jerry Weston who resides on Maverick.                  

                       

Jerry Weston was born and raised on the family farm in Watervliet, Michigan. After he graduated from High 

School, he received a full scholarship at Michigan State. During the 3-day orientation, he realized that college 

wasn’t for him. He worked in manufacturing for a couple of years building things like louvered doors and stereo 

cabinets. When he was 21 years old, he received his draft notice, so he chose to join the Navy, selecting a 2x4 

Reserve program. He left in Sep 1965 for Boot Camp in Great Lakes, IL. Unfortunately, he ended up with 

double pneumonia. He was set back to a Convalescence company and was unable to graduate with his original 

company. He finished Boot Camp in Dec 1965 and was able to be home on leave for Christmas. Jerry then 

reported to San Francisco for duty onboard the Destroyer Tender, USS Markab AR23. (The ship is named after 

the third brightest star in the Pegasus Constellation). In Feb of 1966 the ship made the highly coveted 

“Westpac” deployment to Yokosuka, Japan, Subic Bay and Manilla, Philippines, Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, and 

Hong Kong. Unfortunately for Jerry, he didn’t get to experience Hong Kong due to being on Restriction for 

being caught in the “Off Limits” section of town while in the Philippines! In Sep of 1966 the ship returned to 

California. Jerry worked in the Sheet Metal Shop working on cabinets, A/C Ducts and anything needed by the 

ships they supported. He left Active Duty in 1967 for a non-drilling Reserve Billet in Michigan. He was lucky 

enough to land a job with GM in New Product Development working on Robotics, Blueprints, etc. In 1996 he 

met his wife Judy through a newspaper ad (which they have framed and displayed on the wall in their home). 

They left Michigan in 1997, transferring to GM in Ohio where he worked for another 11 years before moving 

back to Michigan. Jerry and Judy came down to Florida to visit friends who lived in Harmony Heights. They 

soon packed up and moved to Blue Jay in 2015. In 2016 they bought the first house they looked at here at 

Southfork. Since they live on Maverick, they have a lovely back yard facing the neighboring fields. Judy loves 

to tend to her succulents and their vegetable garden. I was the lucky recipient of some wonderful Summer 

Squash! Thank you for your service Jerry, Hand Salute!!                                                                                                                                   

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Local VA Offices:  Dade City, 37255 Florida Ave, Dade City, FL 33525, 352-521-5172 

                                 Brooksville, 621 W. Jefferson St, Brooksville, FL 34601 352-754-4033  

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

Veteran’s Corner 

 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Flag_of_the_United_States_Navy_(unofficial_proportions).svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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                                                           SPONSORED BY HOA 

Wednesday, May 26th  at 5pm Clubhouse 

 

             Bring your own table settings.    Meat will be provided!     Please sign up at the clubhouse 

                                                          Any questions, contact Donna Elder 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

             

                                        SUGGESTIONS AND IDEAS  

 

The HOA Activity committee needs some new suggestions and ideas and also volunteer’s to help 

make it some “FUN TIME” here in Southfork. 

If you have anything special you would like to see scheduled, contact Donna Elder & Marcia Mayer 

with any exciting new ideas. 

We know One of you must have a special idea and especially after the past year of doing nothing, we 

want to become very active again. 

                            Summer months are usually very quiet and we want that to change! 

           SO WE ARE WAITING TO HEAR FROM YOU AND LETS START THE FUN TIME TO BEGIN! 

 

 

    

     

  



 

 

 

 

 

Southfork’s newly formed Men’s Club met for the first time, Monday April 26th.   A second meeting 

was held on Monday, May 3rd.     It was decided by those present to gather for Breakfast at IHOP on 

Friday, May 7th. 

 

All those attending seemed to have a good time.   A lot of Chat,  Chew,  Laughs and finally able to 

gather with friends and neighbors. 

 

The next scheduled gathering is Friday, May 14th.      Plans include Lunch at “The Happy Hanger Café” 

followed by a tour of STREETSIDE CLASSICS. 

 

Our plan is to continue getting together all summer.   ALL MEN ARE WELCOME. 

 

There is a wheelchair and walker available for anyone that might need them.    Hope to have you join 

us. 

 

QUESTIONS?  Call Gary Fania @ 732-648-9523 or stop by 10949 Tumbleweed. 

 

                        



 

 

SOUTHFORK GAME NIGHT AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

             ALL THURSDAY EVENINGS AT 6PM 

   MEN & WOMEN  

 

WELL, BOREDOM IS SETTING IN AND A DECISION WAS TO MAKE THURSDAY EVENING A FUN GAME 

NIGHT!   

I have Thursday evenings at the Clubhouse reserved for Poker games both Card Room and Main Hall 

but making a change.  

  I was not sure on how many would want to play Poker and since there are only a few who came to 

play,     I thought maybe a change could be made for any and all interested as long as I have the Hall 

reserved.   

The Card Room will be used for Poker only and the Main Hall can be used for ANY card games and 

including overflow Poker if any.      What do you think?   

  This way any card game can be played and make it a fun night in the Main Hall!    It is up to all of you  

to decide if you want this and the invitation is open.  Poker games start at 6pm in the Card room.  

There is no one in charge and just an open night of games.   If you do have any questions give me a call 

or email me at pkaygrossi@aim.com  

Any questions contact: 

    Phyllis Grossi   352-567-6105   

 

 

 

mailto:pkaygrossi@aim.com


   YOGA CLASSES ARE BACK  AT SOUTHFORK   

          

          

          

          

          

                   

 Starting in May   ( weekly ) on Thursday’s ,  @ 9am at the  Clubhouse  

                                             See sign up sheets at the Clubhouse & Pavilion 

                                                   No Charge and Free classes  

 

                

All levels of yoga will be offered and I do but one at a time.    Please arrive at least 
five (5) minutes early and easy chair yoga as you know for all around body work out. 
 
 Very easy on the joints, lots of movement of legs and arms.  All movements are 
connected with lowering blood pressure and the free movement of joints so as far as 
Yoga goes.  Its an all around inner body glow, yoga is of the body, mind and 
breathing.   
 
                 Wear loose clothing Bring a towel & (must have  water to drink). 
 
                                                             Thank you 
 
   Contact,   Gloria Bilski (teacher) a Maverick resident and with any questions at  352-
437-4600 
 

  

       



                                                                   

PASCO COUNTY HEROES TO THE RESCUE    4/15/2021 

Thank you Pasco County Rescue, Ladder 32 C Shift.     Rescued neighbors cat from tree on 

Mesquite! 

 



 

 

Dade City News  New Signal Is Installed At U.S. 98 And U.S. 301   D.O.T. 

Determined Signal Was Warranted At Intersection  

 Story and photo by Joe Potter 

 For more years than many of us can remember, a yellow flashing light has marked the intersection of 

U.S. Highway 301 and U.S. Highway 98 south of Dade City. 

Traffic signs alongside the north- and southbound lanes of U.S. 301 instructed motorists to lower their 

speed from 55 mph to 50 mph to 45 mph the closer they were to the intersection. Several property 

damage and personal injury accidents and a fair number of fatal accidents have occurred at the 

intersection over the past several years. 

 Now, motorists will have to pay more attention when approaching the intersection since a traffic 

signal was installed there on Jan. 6 by the Florida Department of Transportation.  

 More than 1,000 homes sit within a mile of the intersection of U.S. Highway 98 and U.S. Highway 301 

just south of Dade City.  

 The Southfork Homeowners Association lobbied the DOT for eight years to install a traffic 

signal at this intersection. Many letters were written to politicians who represent the area requesting 

help from them. The Association’s efforts finally paid off in March 2013 when the DOT notified them 

that recent studies confirmed a signal was warranted. The DOT said the signal would be installed “as 

quickly as possible - before the end of the year, if not sooner.”  

The DOT only missed its self-imposed deadline for installation of the new traffic signal by about a 

week. 

 DOT inspectors determined between 55 and 81 vehicles per hour made left turns at the intersection. 

The department also evaluated crash data from January 2009 through December 2012 and concluded 

that 2.5 crashes per year would be “susceptible to correction by a traffic signal – and - due to the high 

speed on U.S. 301 at this intersection - crashes tend to be severe.” 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=648424311888471&set=a.200178806713026.50893.199754360088804&type=1&relevant_count=1


  

Southfork Horse Race 

We would like to thank all that came for the Horse Race. Hope you had as much fun as we did.  Sure 

would have liked more people to come.  

 We started out with the judging of the ladies hats. We had some beautiful and also, unusual hats. The 

winners were first place, Kelly King, second place, Wendy Prentice, third place was Jean Richardson.  

Thank you all for participating and coming up with your creations. Our judges were Rhonda Benner, 

Helen Stowe and Linda McClulloch. Thanks ladies. 

We want to thank everyone who helped with the race. Bet money takers, Mary White, Wendy 

Prentice, Barb Gerrish and the ladies that paid out the money Marcia Mayer and Linda Adams. 

A big thank you to the owners of the horses.  Without them we would not have had a race. Actually, 

we had to get two replacements at the last minute.  Thanks so much Bobbe Gilpin and Harry Gerrish 

for filling in. The owners were Ricky West, “JOHN  HENRY”, Harry Gerrish, ”ALSO RAN” , Duane Wing 

,”PRINCESS”, Bob Sanborn, ”ZEUS”, Judy Graham, “GRAHAM CRACKER”, Bobbe Gilpin, “The Donald” 

The Grand Winner of the race was Horse Owner, Bobbe Gilpin, Horse #6,” The Donald” with jockey, 

Wendy Prentice. The owner won $30. Winning Jockey got a horseshoe with roses to wear around her 

neck. Horse got carrots. 

                    Our announcer Jeff Prentice did a WONDERFUL job. Thanks a lot Jeff. 

                    Thanks to Linda Bailie for taking the pictures. Great job. 

                   Also, thanks to Jane Martens for being our parking attendant. 

I, Donna, threw the dice and learned I am not as young as I used to be, and forgot I would be bending 

over to pick up the dice. So I was told to sit down and throw the dice and Ricky West picked them up 

for me and tried to make them lucky for himself. HaHa Thanks Ricky. 

Thanks to My funny husband, Bob, who was the pooper scooper.  Those horses really produced a lot 

of poop that kept him quite busy. It seemed that eveytime the bell rang the horses seemed to know 

what to do. Didn’t you love his outfit?? 

And that brings us to the biggest THANK YOU of all, JEAN RICHARDSON, from whom all ideas flow.  

She, with the help of Nancy West, made the jockey aprons, Bob’s Pooper Scooper apron and all the 

bow ties and  the poop and probably anything else that was made or used…….For those who do not 

know it, she made the horses heads a few year ago. A very talented lady who has helped our 

committee immensely, 

I am sorry if I forgot anyone. 

Donna Elder and Marcia Mayers  Co-chairpersons of the HOA Activities 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

   



       

             

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

       

                    Southfork Horse Race Derby 

     Loads of fun and laughter.    Everyone is looking       

forward to the next Horse Race. 

Thanks to the Women’s Club who held a fundraiser by 

cooking up the Hotdogs and Hamburgs by Tom Geyer.   

 Following the meal the festivities started. 



  

Important: Alert Pasco Sign-up 

Pasco County is upgrading to the Alert Pasco Notification system.  If you’d like to continue receiving 
emergency notifications and other information that affects you and your family, please register now: 

 Go to egov.pascocountyfl.net/AlertPasco and complete the simple sign-up process.  (Please visit the 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) page to learn more about how Alert Pasco works.) 

 To remain anonymous and receive TEXT ONLY emergency notifications – text the word: PASCOFL to 
888777. 

  
All Pasco County residents are encouraged to sign up for Alert Pasco – Pasco’s primary emergency 
notification system. 
If you have questions, or would like help signing up, please contact Pasco Customer Service at 
727.847.2411. 
  

 

Hurricane Preparedness and Pets  

Petswelcome.com Opens a New Window.   

In the event of a hurricane, it is extremely important that pet owners have a plan in place to evacuate 

themselves and their pets out of harm's way. Petswelcome.com has launched their very own Hurricane 

Preparedness Section Opens a New Window. , which includes the People and Pet Emergency Route 

Planner. 

The Emergency Route Planner Opens a New Window. allows pet owners to plot an evacuation route well 

in advance of a weather emergency, one that provides driving directions and identifies all the pet-friendly 

lodgings (and pet-friendly shelters as an option of last resort). The route can be saved so that it is ready to 

be pulled up at a moment's notice - safely before the storm hits - on the user's desktop computer, laptop, 

tablet, or phone, accessed at home or in the car. 

 

http://egov.pascocountyfl.net/AlertPasco/
https://www.petswelcome.com/
https://petswelcome.com/
https://www.petswelcome.com/hurricane-emergency
https://www.petswelcome.com/hurricane-emergency
https://www.petswelcome.com/hurricane-emergency/searchbyroute


Special Needs Information 

The Pasco County Special Needs Program is in place to coordinate the registration, notification, and 

evacuation of those citizens with physical or mental disabilities or minor health and medical conditions. 

Registration 

Registration for the Special Needs Program can be completed through your Home Health Care Agency or 

Oxygen Provider, Private Care Providers, Physician's Offices, or by contacting Courtney Wildes at the 

Pasco County Emergency Management Office at 727-847-8137 x 2383. Once you are registered in our 

database, you or your healthcare representative should renew your application each and every year. 

Registration does not mean reservation in the shelter. 

Notification 

Evacuation notices may be made in several ways. First, we will try to call you ahead of time to let you 

know we are evacuating residents in your area. We will ask if you want to evacuate and if you will 

require transportation. Please keep in mind that this notification starts 72 or more hours prior to the arrival 

of bad weather. This is to ensure we have enough time to safely move citizens. Once the bad weather 

arrives, we will not be transporting any citizens out of their homes. Please be mindful that not everyone 

who is registered will be called in every emergency. 

Home Health Care & Homebound Patients 

Notify your health agency where you will be during a hurricane and when care can be re-established.  

Contact your physician if you are homebound, under the care of a physician and do not have a home 

health agency.    Make prior medical arrangements with your physician and register in advance with your 

local power company if you require respirators or other electric-dependent medical equipment.  Check 

with your supplier about emergency plans if you require oxygen.  Remember to take medications, written 

instructions regarding your care, special equipment and bedding if you evacuate.   Register now at 727-

847-8137 x 2383 with Pasco County Emergency Management is you need assistance in an 

evacuation 

Evacuation 

Evacuation is coordinated with the Emergency Management office working with the School Board, Fire 

Rescue, and wheelchair transportation companies. When you fill out your registration, it is crucial that 

you indicate what mode of transportation you will require. You should be prepared to leave your house 

when the transportation arrives. If you plan to evacuate yourself, know ahead of time where the Special 

Needs Shelter is located and what route to take to get there. Make sure you bring a companion/caregiver 

with you, your wheelchair, walker or cane, all necessary medical supplies and prescriptions. You may 

also want to include any special food or nutritional supplements, a blanket, sleeping bag and pillow, 

complete change of clothing, personal hygiene items, and books/magazines. 

The Special Needs Shelter is under the supervision of registered nurses from the Health Department and 

is staffed by a consulting physician, health professionals from home health care, a consulting mental 

health professional and volunteers. The shelter provides a safe, secure environment but doesn't take the 

place of hospitals, assisted living facilities, or long term care facilities. 



When we get into thunderstorm situations, especially during the summer 

months, you may hear Spectrum Bay News 9 meteorologists use the words 

"watch" and "warning." 

 

 Thunderstorm "watch" is very different from "warning" 

 What makes a thunderstorm "severe"? There are criteria 

 GET WARNED: Have the Spectrum Bay News 9 app ready when severe weather strikes in case you are 
without power 

 WEATHER ALERTS: Sign up for our weather text alerts to get watches and warnings as they happen 

 LATEST FORECAST: Satellite loops, current temperatures, county-by-county conditions 

 

 

They sound similar with respect to severe thunderstorms and tornadoes, but actually, they're quite 

different. 

When we are placed in a "watch," Spectrum Bay News 9 meteorologists will provide live updates every 10 

minutes. You'll also see text scrolling at the bottom of your screen. 

A "watch" means conditions are favorable for severe weather or tornadoes. This is when you want to 

make sure you have a plan in place and know where you would go in the event of a severe thunderstorm 

or tornado warning. 

A "warning" means a severe thunderstorm or tornado is imminent or occurring, and you need to seek 

shelter immediately in the safest part of your home. It's best to be in the lowest level, in an interior room 

or closet, and away from windows and doors until the threat passes. 

 

What makes a thunderstorm "severe"? The textbook definition of a severe thunderstorm is one that has 

winds of more than 58 mph, or hail 1 inch in diameter or greater, and/or a tornado. Lightning is not taken 

into consideration for a storm to be severe. 

All thunderstorms contain lightning. 

A tornado warning means that a tornado either has been observed by a trained storm spotter or detected 

on radar. 

When you are away from your TV, the best way to stay safe is to have the Spectrum Bay News 9 app on 

your mobile device or tablet and make sure notifications are turned on. That way, you'll get notified 

immediately of potentially dangerous weather. 

             

             

             

   

http://www.baynews9.com/appcenter.html
http://www.baynews9.com/alerts.html
http://www.baynews9.com/weather.html
http://www.baynews9.com/appcenter.html


As you all know we have a  

few  Southfork groups on 

Facebook and would like to describe each and 

hope all of Southfork joins these groups.    All 

the groups are a closed group which means no 

one outside of Southfork can view or post any 

info.             Welcome all Southfork! 

 

(Southfork Dade City MarketPlace)        

For the selling and buying and borrowing  of 

Household Items, Items need to buy,  Loaners 

for (Wheel Chairs, Walkers, Canes or anything 

to help someone in despair),  Handmade Items 

for sale, Household help such as (house 

cleaning, yard work  needed etc).    You can list 

known yard sales in the area, estate sales and 

these are just a few to mention.    Whatever 

you want and don’t know where to buy, sell or 

loan this is our own community MarketPlace 

post for all .       

 

(You know you are from Southfork when) 

This is our way of communicating between 

each newsletter and a chat group.   It’s a place 

where  we keep everyone updated on current 

events here in the park.      Management also 

uses this group  along with mass emailing for 

any important items they want everyone to 

know about and some examples are water 

shutoffs or any closings, or anything pertaining 

to the park.    That is the reason I ask for all 

email addresses and use it for “Southfork” 

only.    When anyone passes away I also use 

this to inform all. 

 

 

(Southfork, Fl growing up) 

This  was made for all who like to remember 

growing up and reliving all the old time 

memories.   From early childhood to teens and 

what we liked and that includes games, food 

you ate, school years and so much more.    

Takes you mind off today’s world and takes us 

back to our growing up years. 

 

Southfork Vendor Listings 

This group  basically lists vendors in our local 

area that we can call for work around the 

home or some emergency we need help on.   

Please feel free to add any that you use and 

that might be helpful to all! 

 

You can search in facebook for each of these 

groups and click to join and you will be added 

in.   Again just community residents can join 

these groups. 

Any questions send me a message at  

pkaygrossi@aim.com  or give me a call at 352-

567-6105 

 

 

mailto:pkaygrossi@aim.com


Just a reminder that all 

jobs serviced in the 

community is the 

responsibility of each 

resident and does not 

in any way reflect on 

the Southfork 

management.   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
Jerry’s Handyman 

Services  

 

I am a master 

electrician offering the 

following services: 

Electrical, Pressure 

Washing, Gutter 

Cleaning, Minor 

Plumbing, washing of 

5th Wheels, Cargo 

Trailer & Motorhomes, 

Also, transportation to 

or from 

Orlando/Tampa 

airports as well as the 

Tampa Train/Bus 

stations.  

 Jerry McClellan 

11040 Maverick Drive 

Cell: (352) 999-2908 

___________________ 

     Southfork Maint. 
 
 I am available for 
many different  jobs.   
 
Pressure Washing - 
$70.00 
North Side of House - 
$25.00 
Gutters - $25 to $40.00 
Plumbing $35.00 and 
up 
Paint-Ceiling fans-
Outlets and so much 
more.  
 Please leave a 
message at 813-508-
2805 and I will return 
your call ASAP. 
 
Andy Davidson 
_________________ 
 

 A & J Landscaping 
(Josh) 
 
Gutter Roof Cleaning, 
Any Yard Work, 
Hauling, Pressure 
Washing, other odd 
jobs. 
 
813-426-0443 
813-696-4997   

___________________ 

 Notary Public 

Lou Tardona 

11206 Mustang 

352-467-0140   

 

    Need a Ride 

Southfork resident will 

take people to 

Doctors or Grocery 

Shopping in local area 

only.  

Contact Lois Albrecht 

352-458-9244 

  

 

 Companion Care 

 Companion care for 
anyone that may need it. 
Cares for people coming 
home from a hospital stay 
that may need assistance , 
etc.    

Jane Weatherbee  
813-388-0160 
____________________ 
 
Longarm Quilting 
Service……The cost is 
$.14 a square inch.  The 
minimum charge is 
$45.00.  Call Eileen 
Sivak at 813-420-2197.  
____________________ 
 
 

 

  



                                                               Community Activities 
 

 

Sunday: 

Church of your choice 

“May I”  card game 6pm 

 

Monday: 

Coffee Hour @8:30am 

 Hand & Foot card game 6pm 

  

 

Tuesday:  

Curbside Trash pickup 

Craft Club  @9am    

  

 

Wednesday: 

Recyling pickup every Wednesday (cans & paper) 

Meditation every other week -  Contact Jeanne 

Bittman for any info. 10AM 

Quilting @10 am, weekly, except the 1
st

 

Wednesday 

Women’s Club, 1
st

 Wednesday of each month 9am 

 “Alley”  6pm 

 

Office Hours 

Mon thru Thursday  9am to 3:30pm 

                   Friday  9am to 1pm 

 

 

 

Thursday: 

 Yoga Classes   9am 

 Dominoes @1pm 

 Game  Night (Men & Women)   6pm 

 

Friday: 

Curbside Trash pickup 

   

  

Saturday: 

  

  

   

      

 

 

 

 

 

      

      

     

 If you would like to schedule any 

games etc, contact HOA President to reserve 

the time. 



        

         

 

May 22    (Sat)                     Womens club “ Sew Crafty Sale”  9am to 2pm 

May 26    (Wed)                  Potluck  5pm 

May 31     (Mon)                  Memorial day Service     11am    Pavilion  

 June 2      (Wed)                  Womens Club meet @Plaza Mexico, Zephryhills @ 11:30am         

   

     

  

“For details of all events please see the page inserts included in this 

newsletter” . 

                         

  

Answer to riddle on page 3 is       (A Fire ) 

 

 

 

  

 "One of the best things that you can say about home, is that you can always go 
there without making a reservation!" 
 
"We don't seem to be able to stop crime, so why not legalize it and then tax it out of 
business!" -Will Rogers 
 
"I guess the only way to stop divorce is to stop marriage!" -Will Rogers 
 
Submitted by Jean Deiss 
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